
 

 

 

Subject: 2021 Corporate Services Update 

To:  Council 

From: Corporate Services Department 

Report Number: 2021-153 

Meeting Date: May 25, 2021 

Recommendation: 

That Corporate Services Department Report 2021-153 be received. 

 

Purpose: 

The purpose of this report is to introduce the presentation titled “2021 Corporate 

Services Update”. The presentation provides an overview of accomplishments within 

the Corporate Service Department over the past year and activities either on-going or 

upcoming over the next year.   

At the time of writing this report Corporate Services is developing its tactical plan to 

align and support the City’s Strategic Plan. 

 

Background: 

Council requested that each department provide an annual update. The presentation 

attached to this report represents the departmental update for Corporate Services.   

 

Appendices:  

a. 2021 Corporate Services Department Update  
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Respectfully submitted, 

 

Bryan Boles, CPA, CA, MBA 

Director, Corporate Services 

(905) 835-2900 Ext. 105 

Bryan.Boles@portcolborne.ca 

 

Report Approval: 

All reports reviewed and approved by the Department Director and also the City 

Treasurer when relevant. Final approval is by the Chief Administrative Officer. 

 


